#10-J MAT 18 1931

May 18th, 1937

Mrs. W. S. Jennings 702 South Monroe Street Tallahassee, Florida

Dear Mrs. Jennings:

We wrote to Mr. Lee (see enclosed copy of letter) enclosing the enclosed voucher. In reply we received a letter from Mr. Lee (see copy enclosed). There seems to be no other way, as far as this office visualizes it, to obtain money to meet expenses involved on the part of members of the Commission other than by definite voucher covering expenses, rather than anticipated expenses such as asked for in letter referred to. We deeply regret the inconvenience this state of things occasions.

Mrs. Moore on her return to Miami tells of your splendid work in behalf of the Park Commission's budget bill, and how much she enjoyed cooperating with you. Miss Hester Scott returning several days before Mrs. Moore reached here reported similarly.

The three books of press clippings, you will recall Miss Scott brought to Tallahassee with her, were returned by express in good order.

We have not heard as to the final decision of the Appropriations Committee regarding our budget bill, but know full well that whatever may be its disposition in the matter you will promptly inform this office.

With all sincero regards and best wishes,

Lee 5/4/37
Lee (from) 5/10/37

Very truly yours,

EFC/kj

Ernest F. Coe, Executive Chairman Everglades National Park Commission